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ISSUE:  Section 6407 of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act of 2010 (PPACA) establishes as a condition of payment for home health services coverage under Medicare that a patient have a face-to-face encounter with the physician who certifies the need for home health services.  The encounter also can be provided by certain non-physician practitioners, such as physician assistants and nurse practitioners. While section 6407 allows the encounter to occur through the use of telehealth, the law extremely limits that option by referencing Medicare telehealth coverage requirements that rule out services in a patient’s home.
	While the intention behind section 6407 was to gain greater physician involvement in ordering home health services, early indications are that physicians are hostile to the new requirement, particularly the documentation standards that Medicare included in the implementing rule. Those documentation requirements are not contained within the law passed by Congress. Under the rule, a physician is required to document clinical findings with respect to the patient’s need for home health services and explain how those clinical findings support Medicare coverage for prescribed care.
	As constructed, the law does not accommodate the realities of medical practice where patients may be seen by multiple physicians in a course of care. Some of these physicians confine their practice to inpatient settings and generally only initiate care to patients discharged home rather than continue involvement with their care at home. As such, the requirements developed under PPACA section 6407 create unnecessary roadblocks to care.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
1.	Congress should monitor the impact of the face-to-face encounter requirements and, if necessary, repeal the provision and devise more constructive ways to secure physician involvement in home health care.
2.	Revise the face-to-face requirements to eliminate or significantly modify the physician documentation requirements as set out in the Medicare rule to eliminate the need for a physician to spell out why the patient’s clinical condition requires Medicare covered home health services.
3.	Revise PPACA section 6407 to remove the reference to section 1834(m) of the Social Security Act and substitute a definition of telehealth services that allows an individual to meet the face-to-face encounter requirements through modern technologies available in their home. These technologies should include two-way audio and video communications. 

RATIONALE: The purpose of the face to face requirement was to enhance physician involvement in home health care, not to discourage physicians referring patients to care in their own homes. There is no evidence that pre-existing methods of physician involvement and communication negatively impacted the quality of patient care. Further, any evidence of overutilization of Medicare coverage cannot be tied to a lack of physician involvement or the nature of physician/patient/home health agency communications.  The benefits of the face-to-face requirement serving as a measure of program integrity are far outweighed by the harm the requirement causes relative to patient access to care.
